
 

 

    
TOWN OF GREENFIELD  
La Crosse County  
N1800 Town Hall Road 
La Crosse, WI 54601 
     
Town Board Meeting; Wednesday, May 11, 2022 
  
BOARD PRESENT:   Chair Tom Jacobs, Supervisors Andy Neubauer and Kevin Timm 
STAFF PRESENT:     Clerk Jill Murphy and Treasurer Danny Kjos 
 
Call to Order:  Chair Jacobs called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  Notices were posted. 
 
Minutes:  Motion by Timm/Neubauer to approve the minutes of April 13 Town Board Mtg.   Motion carried 
unanimously.       
               
Treasurer’s Report:  April 2022 financial report was presented.  Motion by Neubauer/Timm to approve.  Motion 
carried unanimously.   

 
Shelby Fire Department:  Chief Holinka stated there were 5 calls in April from Greenfield with a response time of 
2.5 min.  Dept. assisted in the recent La Crosse fire while maintaining staff to cover their area.  Attended 
conference to look at new equipment and swift water rescue gear.  Had auto extrication training at the town hall.  
2 members who reside in Greenfield left the dept. Chief Holinka gave a speech at the Rotary Club regarding 
volunteer firefighting.  3 apparatus now being stored at the town hall.   Chair Jacobs brought up question if 

               training on the AED could be part of the CPR and First Aid class that maybe possibly held at the town hall.   Answer 
               to question was yes.  

 
Mobile Home Park Renewals:  3 Mobile Home parks are up for renewal.  Coulee Manor; 20 lots with 16 occupied 
and fee $100.00.  Golden Valley; 50 lots with 49 occupied and fee $250.00.  Brook View; 94 lots with 93 occupied 
and fee $465.00.  These fees have remained the same for the last couple of years.  No complaints received about 
any of the parks.   Clerk will find out if town fees are consistent with other towns and will adjust if needed at this 
time next year.  Motion by Jacobs/Neubauer to approve renewals.  Motion carried unanimously.   
 
Roads:  Town will try to use ARPA funds for paving of Clements Road.  Roads still needing repairs from past flooding 
are:  Betz @ $36,000, Schieche @ $99,000. Working with DNR and DOT on Schmaltz Rd. to move the drainage 
ditch to the east.  Bridge on Breidel Coulee Rd. will be replaced with a used culvert with est. cost of $26,000.  
Paving Christianson Rd.@ $26,000 and Kammel Coulee@ $19,000.  Estimated paving total $208,000.  Budgeted 
$278,000 for this year.  Still working on Clement Road land transfers.  Rd. needs to meet specs in order to apply 
for federal grants.  Resident Tom Hilleshiem stated he will not relinquish any of his property until the road is placed 
where it is permanently going to be. 
 

 Citizen Concerns:  Speed bumps need to be put out this week.  2 sets to be located in front of the park.  4-way  
              Stop signs to be placed at Ridgeview & Schams and Hess & Schams per Traffic & Safety committee’s   
 recommendations last year.   
 

Motion by Timm/Neubauer to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.  Adjourned at 7:27 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jill Murphy 
Town Clerk 


